LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
One Stop Shop

Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

26th April, 2007

Meeting commenced:
4.00 p.m.
"
ended:
5.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Vincent Devine - in the Chair

Councillors Barbara Miller, Pat Ryan, Alice Smyth and Leslie Turner



John Rooney - Neighbourhood Manager




Angie Allen - Housing Services Directorate




Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Development Officer




Matthew Ainsworth
} Chief Executive Directorate




Maura Carey

}




Abbie Winstanley - New Prospect




Nikki Park - Senior Committee Services Officer

59.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne and Iain Lindley, and Anne Williams and Andy Sutcliffe.

60.
MINUTES OF THE POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 22ND FEBRUARY, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group, held on 22nd February, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

61.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 45(a) - Representation from Walkden Traders
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that (a) officers within Urban Vision were attempting to progress the section 278 agreement in relation to the required road improvements to the entrance of the Ellesmere Shopping Centre, the details of which were currently being drawn up with solicitors, and it was proposed that the City Council would undertake the works, and a charge would then be placed on the owners, and (b) proposals for the centre were still at present confidential, however, the owners had confirmed that they would keep the Community Committee informed of progress.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
Minute 45(b) - Draft Little Hulton/Walkden Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy


and Action Plan
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Little Hulton/Walkden Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy and Action Plan would be revised for the forthcoming year.

(c)
Minute 45(e) - CCTV
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that a response was still awaited from the Housing Services Directorate.

(d)
Minute 54 - Future Dates and Venues of Community Committees
RESOLVED:
THAT the following dates and venues of future meetings of the Community Committee be noted:-

· 4th June, 2007 - James Brindley Primary School, Walkden.

· 30th July, 2007 - Sure Start Children’s Centre, Little Hulton.

· 24th September, 2007 - St. Edmund’s R.C. Primary School.

· 26th November, 2007 - Mesne Lea Primary School, Walkden.

· 28th January, 2008 - Sure Start Children’s Centre, Little Hulton.

62.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE HELD ON 26TH MARCH, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee, held on 26th March, 2007, be noted.

63.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 96 - Community Issues - Walkden High School/St. George’s R.C. High School

RESOLVED:
THAT the comments raised with regard to the discussion held at the  meeting of the Community Committee in relation to St. George’s R.C. High School/ Walkden High School, and the need for a suitable venue for meetings of the Community Committee be noted.

64.
CRIME AND DISORDER - UPDATE

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that Andy Sutcliffe had submitted his apologies for the meeting, and it had been agreed that, in future, he would attend the meetings of the Local Partnership Business Group, however, if there were any issues to be addressed, these could be forwarded to him.


Reference was made to the establishment of the Local Partnership Business Group. Part A would concentrate on local crime and disorder area issues and would link to the City-wide Partnership Business Group. Councillors would be welcome to attend this part. Part B of the meeting would concentrate on sharing information and problem solving in relation to individuals suspected of being involved with anti-social behaviour. It was stated that information which would be available from such meetings would be valuable.


Councillor Barbara Miller indicated that she had recently left two messages for the Police Community Support Officers but had not yet received a response.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager be requested to contact Andy Sutcliffe, Greater Manchester Police, to inform him of the concerns expressed by Councillor Barbara Miller.

65.
SALFORD WEST REGENERATION FRAMEWORK
Maura Carey referred to the progress to date in relation to the Strategic Regeneration Framework and Action Plan, and indicated that (a) a meeting had been held with key agencies in the private sector, who had expressed an interest to work with the City Council, (b) with regard to employment, there was a need to retain the number of employment sites within Salford, and Cutacre had been identified as a future opportunity, (c) with regard to housing, it was considered that once people’s aspirations/ employability had been raised, it would then be possible to progress to improve housing, (d) sites such as Chat Moss/LIVIA/Irwell Valley, presented real opportunities, and there was a need to take advantage of such valuable areas, (e) the three year action plan contained short/long term objectives, (f) directorates of the City Council were being consulted to identify what their key actions were, (g) it was proposed that a summary of the action plan be circulated to all Community Committees, detailing the key actions, and requesting feedback with regard to what were considered to be the priorities.

The Chairman indicated that it would be beneficial to consult all Community Committees, as people within the area would be given the opportunity to shape their own future.

RESOLVED:
THAT Maura Carey be thanked for the information provided.

66.
CHOICE BASED LETTINGS POLICY
Angie Allen gave a presentation on the Choice Based Lettings Policy, detailing why the policy was being introduced, the seven community based lettings principles, and how it would work within Salford.

Concerns were expressed with regard to the new policy, as it was considered that the process appeared to be complicated.

Angie Allen provided information with regard to the new procedure, and indicated that customers would have an opportunity to express an interest in a property, and the choice element would be increased.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Angie Allen be thanked for the information provided, and that further details/examples as to how the policy would work be submitted at a future meeting of the Political Executive Group as and when available.



(2) THAT Angie Allen be requested to provide information to Councillor Leslie Turner with regard to the number of residents on the waiting list for a three bedroomed property.

67.
SALFORD LABOUR MARKET POSITION AND ISSUES IN LITTLE

HULTON/WALKDEN 


Matthew Ainsworth gave a presentation on the key challenges in relation to employment and skills, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Salford overview.

· Employment rate in Salford in comparison to national rates.

· Salford’s employment rate recently increased to 71.7%.

· Benefit claims in Salford.

· Duration of benefit claims in Salford.

· Employment rate shortfall from 75%: age and gender in Salford.

· Children in families on benefit.

· Qualifications/skill levels.

· Salford: Next Steps/Conclusions.

· Key areas of concern with employment are Little Hulton and Walkden North wards

· There are above City-wide average proportions of working age residents claiming benefit in Little Hulton in particular and Walkden North.

· There are low qualification levels in Little Hulton in particular and also in Walkden North.

· There are a number of existing projects and plans underway and to be developed to address employment levels and levels of benefit claims in Little Hulton and walkden North.

Councillor Alice Smyth (a) referred to the number of young people aged 16-25 who were unemployed, (b) indicated that there may be occasions where there are three generations within a family whose culture was to not work, each of whom may have no self worth, and therefore, needed support, (c) indicated that opportunities for people had reduced over the years, and (d) suggested that companies should go into schools and inform young people of what employment opportunities were available.

Reference was made to (i) employment opportunities which often only offered low wages, therefore, those who were in receipt of benefit may have difficulty, as it would affect their income entitlements, (ii) the disused mill on Bolton Road, and the need to encourage employers to recruit local people, and (iii) those companies who did provide employment to local people, and the need to encourage others to do the same.

Matthew Ainsworth indicated that (a) work was carried out with schools, but at present there was a focus on working with adults, (b) there had been some success stories, and it was envisaged that there would be a gradual improvement in the number of people taking advantage of opportunities, (c) increasing the employment rate also had a knock on effect on other aspects, such as reducing crime, and (d) in relation to the comments raised with regard to job opportunities offering low wages, advice/calculations were provided to potential employees, highlighting all the benefits of being in employment.

RESOLVED:
THAT Matthew Ainsworth be thanked for the information provided.

68.
THE DEVELOPMENT OF NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT - RESULTS OF CONSULTATION AND SUGGESTED WAY FORWARD


The Neighbourhood Manager referred to a report on the development of Neighbourhood Management, which was due to be considered at the meeting of Council, in May, 2007, with specific reference to the Neighbourhood Partnership Boards, and their membership.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the membership of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board should include the following:-

· All Ward Councillors.

· One community representative and a deputy from each ward.

· Senior members of key partner agencies, including the Police, Primary Care Trust, Environment Directorate, Children’s Services Directorate, Urban Vision.

· Neighbourhood Manager.

· Area Co-ordinator.



(3) THAT meetings of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board be held on a quarterly basis.

69.
LOCAL PARTNERSHIP BUSINESS GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

70.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE AND ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - 4TH JUNE, 2007


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the following items would be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 4th June, 2007:-

· Salford West Regeneration Framework.

· Safer Neighbourhood Policing - The Proposals for Salford.



(2) THAT community representatives be appointed as the Chair and the Deputy Chair of the Community Committee, and that nominations be requested from all three wards.



(3) THAT the position of Chair and Deputy Chair be held for a period of two years, following which, the situation would be reviewed, to consider whether a rota should be established for each ward.

71.
LITTLE HULTON’S BIG WEEKEND - 4TH - 6TH MAY, 2007

RESOLVED:
THAT the series of events, to be held during the Big Weekend for Little Hulton, on 4th to 6th May, 2007, be noted.

72.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Political Executive Group would be held on 28th June, 2007, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 4.00 p.m.
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